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A Note from Steven é  

Dear Church Family and Friends, 

 In just a couple of weeks, we will celebrate Resurrection of the Lord 
Sunday, also known as Easter Sunday, on April 16. We will sing powerful 
and beautiful hymns that proclaim the risen Christ. The choir will sing a 
brand new musical selection entitled ñAlleluia to the Risen Kingò as 
composed by our own Glen McCune. Scripture readings will recount the 
story of the women discovering the empty tomb. Matthew 28:5-7 
declares, ñThe angel of the Lord announced to them, ñDo not be afraid, 
for I know that you are looking for Jesus, who was crucified. He is not 
here; he has risen, just as he said. Come and see the place where he lay. 
Then go quickly and tell his disciples: óHe has risen from the dead and is 
going ahead of you into Galilee. There you will see him.ô Now I have told 
you.òò 
 Almighty God was doing a new thing in resurrecting Jesus from the 
dead. Why resurrection? It is because God wanted to demonstrate that 
death and the tomb did not have the last word. God has the last word! 
Jesus conquered death and the grave. Jesus has risen! And because 
Jesus lives, we too will live. This is his promise. 
 Before Jesus raised Lazarus from the dead (John 11), he said to 
Martha, the sister of Lazarus, ñI AM the resurrection and the life. He who 
believes in me will live, even though he dies; and whoever lives and 
believes in me will never die. Do you believe this?ò  To her eternal credit, 
Martha replied, ñYes, Lord, I believe that you are the Christ, the Son of 
God, who was to come into the world.ò We each are called to embrace 
this same response with all of our lives. 
 Yet the promise of Jesus involves more than just life after death. The 
promise of Jesus is for a new life in all its fullness and abundance. Jesus 
acted this out with his first sign (or miracle) in the Gospel Account of John 
when he turned 120 gallons of water into wine at the wedding at Cana. 
This was a superabundant amount of wine, far more than was actually 
needed! Why? It was to show that Jesus came to bring abundance into 
our lives as we commit ourselves to him as Lord. 
 The promise of Jesus also includes joy in all its completeness. In John 
15, Jesus expressed to his disciples his love for them as the Father had 
loved him and Jesus exhorted them to abide in his love and obey his 
command to love one another as he had loved them. He told them this 
ñso that my joy may be in you and that your joy may be complete.ò Joy is 
ours when we love as Jesus loved and we entrust ourselves to the love of 
Jesus. It a joy that cannot be taken away! 
 Lastly, the promise of Jesus includes his gift of peace. In John 14:27 
and 15:33, Jesus declared, ñPeace I leave with you; my peace I give to 
you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your hearts be 
troubled and do not be afraid. é. I have told you these things, so that in 
me you may have peace. In this world you will have trouble. But take 
heart! I have overcome the world.ò 
 Because of the resurrection of Jesus, we have fullness of life, joy, and 
peace, and confidence that death does not have the final word. Jesus 
does! Alleluia! 
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APRIL VOLUNTEER SCHEDULES 

Building Superintendent April:  Ralph Schroeder 
 
Communion Assistants, April 9, Palm Sunday 
 8:45am: Matt Soper & Susan James 
 11:00am: Annette Hansen, Lynn Williams, Tommy Brown, Meredith 
Shivar, Ralph Schroeder 

Childrenôs Worship 
 April 2 ð  Tena Boyd 
  April 9 ð  Kristal Jones 
 April  16, 10:30am ð Happy Easter 
 April 23 ð Meredith Shivar 
 April 30 ð Robin Webster 
  
Counters 
 April 2 ð  John Sykes, Lynne Fulghum, Tony Jones 
 April 9 ð John Sykes, Melba Keathley, Tommy Brown  
 April  16, 10:30am ð John Sykes, Robin McSwain & Ralph 
 Schroeder 
 April 23 ð John Sykes, Michael Williams, Annette Hansen 
 April 30 ð  John Sykes, Lynne Fulghum, Tony Jones 
 
April 23th Fellowship Luncheon  (changed to 4th Sunday for April) 
 
Nursery Schedule 
 April 2 ð Meredith Shivar & Volunteer 
  April 9 ð  Robin McSwain & Sarah Beth Sargent 
 April  16, 10:30am ð Jim & Lynda Roten 
 April 23 ð Tena Boyd & Connie Graham 
 April 30 ð Melba Keathley & Lydia Soper 
   
Prelude Speakers  
 April 2 ð Maureen Keathley 
  April 9 ð  Annette Hansen 
 April  16, 10:30am ð Pastor 
 April 23 ð Matt Soper 
 April 30 ð Brian Bullard 
  
Ushers ð 8:45am Morning Glory Service 
 March 26 & April 2 ðSpeck Tyndall and Matt Soper 
  April 9 ð Doug Neimond and Major Jones  
 April 23 & 30 ðBrian and Cage Bullard  
 
Ushers ð 11:00am Service 
 April 2 ðGordon Bennett, Michael Williams, John  Sykes, Carl 
 Rivenbark  
 April 9 ðTony and Carter Jones, Jeff Smith, and  Charles Lasater  
 April  16, 10:30am ðTony & Carter Jones, Jeff Smith, Charles  
 Lasater, Doug Neimond and Major Jones 
 April 23 & 30 ð Tommy Brown, John Summerlin, David & Matthew 
 Kornegay 

VOLUME 20 ISSUE 4                                     APRIL                                             PAGE 2  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Eric & Tiffany Miller 
3 years on April 4 

Scott & Robina Grieger 
9 years on April 5 

Buddy & Betty Lou Kornegay 
56 years on April 8 

Lee & Ivy Heath 
7 years on April 10 

Stevie & Katrina Smith 
11 years on April 14 

Leonard & Natalie Crumpler 
9 years on April 26 

Van & Susan Alphin 
22 years on April 29 

David & Robin McSwain 
33 years on April 29

Bible Quiz Answer: E  (See John 20:24, NIV)  

Puzzle Power Answer: In his great mercy he has give us new birth into a living hope through the 
resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead. 1 Peter 1:3, NIV 

 

Ladies of 
MOPC 

    
 

 Please join us for our next get 
together on Tuesday, April 11.  
We will gather at 7:15pm at the 
home of Susan Lasater.    
 All women of MOPC are 
invited. Come and check us out.  
     If you would like more 
information about this lively and 
faithful group of women and the 
work that they do, please let us 
know in the church office. 
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Devotional for Kids on 
Sharing Your Faith 

 You always show me the path of life. You will fill me 
with joy when I am with you. You will make me happy 

forever at your right hand.           
         Psalm 16:11 

     Sometimes life seems hard, unfair, and meaningless. Jesus 
warned his followers they would experience hard times, and today 
we run into some of the same tough situations and not-so-nice 
people. The world isnõt perfect, and from time to time we all reel  
from pain. 

 In the Bible we find singing, dancing, and shouts of joy at times 
of celebration, but what about the ordinary times? Can we still find 
joy in the boring moments of life what about in the hard times 
too? 

 God showers us with blessings that bring joy to our lives, but 
true joy is not found in those gifts. True joy is found only in God 
himself. When we feed on his Word, live according to his 
commands, and trust in his promises, we find joy. 

 So may we wisely open up Godõs Word to find the path of life 
God has for us and be guided by his presence. Whatever is 
happening, we can turn to Godõs Word and find joy. 

Dear God, help me find joy in the good times and bad. Help me 
find joy in you and in your Word. 

A Believe Devotional for Kids: Think, Act, Be Like Jesus Text copyright 
É by Randy Frazee, Illustrations copyright É 2015 Steve Adams 

 
ñCommit to the Lord whatever you do, and he will establish your plans.ò   

Proverbs 16:3(NIV) 

 
    February   YTD            YTD Budgeted    Difference 

  Income      Income       Expenditures    
General Fund       $18,172.17   $31,056.79           $36,953.93     ($5,897.14) 
Building Fund      $  1,415.00   $  2,747.50           $  5,000.00    ($ 2,252.50)  
2014 Blding Campaign    $  3,810.00                $  5,395.50    $ 35,000.00 (loan payment + interest) 

This information is provided to our church members so that all of us may be informed about the current status 
of our church finances through the end of February 2017. We are grateful for all gifts to the church so that we 
may be faithful stewards of the mission to which God has called us at Mount Olive Presbyterian Church. 

 
Please join us in faithful prayer concerning our financial health in 2017. 

Lenten Leaven Study 

 It is hard to believe that Lent begins 
with Ash Wednesday on April 1. I will 
again offer a study on Friday evenings 
(or another evening if it works better) 
during the six weeks of Lent open to 
everyone. I call our study "Lenten 
Leaven" because leaven means "an 
element, influence or agent that works 
subtly to lighten, enliven, or modify a 
whole" (American Heritage Dictionary). It 
is my hope that this study will be used by 
the Holy Spirit to (en)lighten, enliven, and 
modify our walk of faith with the Lord for 
the good purposes that Jesus intends for 
our lives.  

 We begin at 6:15pm 
with pot luck dinner and 
then our study at 7:00pm. If 
you canôt make it at 
6:15pm, come for the study 
at 7:00pm. We will study 
together The Sign and the 
Sacrifice... The Meaning of 
the Cross and Resurrection by Rowan 
Williams. Rowan Williams presents the 
Gospel accounts of Jesusô crucifixion and 
resurrection as viewed through the eyes 
of those who witnessed them. The Sign 
and the Sacrifice explores the meaning 
of the cross and the significance of 
Christôs resurrection, discussing what 
these events meant to Jesusô followers in 
the early years and what they can say to 
us today. Rowan Williams is Master of 
Magdalene College, Cambridge and 
former Archbishop of Canterbury.  



 

VOLUME 20 ISSUE 4                                                               APRIL                                                                                    PAGE 4 

 
 
 
 
 
April Youth Activities 
Dance for Christ--Saturday April 1 @ 7 PM 
Cliffs of the Neuse--Saturday April 8 (MS/HS) @ 12:30 PM 
Easter Egg Hunt--Saturday April 15 MS/HS meet at 10:30/ 
Zone 4:12 and younger meet at 11:30 
 
 This past month the youth in the church have had the 
opportunity to learn and experience God through fellowship, 
song, and service. Zone 412 had the chance to visit 
Marble's Museum in Raleigh, getting the chance to learn, 
explore and taste some unique jelly beans. Zone 412 also 
had a worship night in which we sang, dance, and 
discussed what it means to worship; why we worship God; 
and how all of life is seen as an act of worship. The Middle 
School and High School students had the chance to create 
nursing home care packages and deliver these to Genesis 
HealthCare.  
 This past month also saw the close of this year's 
LOGOS program. This past year we studied two books from 
Fuller Youth Institute. The first half of the year we explored 
a book called, Sticky Faith. This book explored what it takes 
to create and maintain the practices and mindsets to stick to 
your faith as the pressures of youth urge them to follow the 
calling of the world, instead of the life-giving path Christ 
calls us to sojourn. We recently completed the second book 
from this publisher entitled, Can I Ask That?. This book 
examined common objections that all that seriously 
scrutinize their faith will need to confront. We discussed 
different perspectives from Christian and non-Christian 
perspectives, and rested on the great reasons we have 
such a great hope in living out our Christian beliefs. While 
the class sizes for these groups were not large, they were 
filled with great depth and insight from the youth in our 
church. The church has a great future with youth that are 
able and desiring to think and talk deeply about their faith 
and the hope they have. Next year during LOGOS we will 
be doing a survey of the New Testament.  
 April will once again, be a month filled with excited 
opportunities for the youth in the church. On April 1, a 
group of teens will head to watch a performance of Dance 
for Christ. Cathryn Jones, will be performing in this worship 
experience. Although the deadline for joining us has past, 
please make plans to see one of their performances. We 
will also make a trip to Cliffs of the Neuse (middle and high 
school students) on April 8. An Easter egg hunt for all 
children under 5th grade, will be hosted on Saturday April 
15, if you would like to donate candy (non-chocolate) it 
would be greatly appreciated. A list of upcoming events can 
be found in the fellowship hall, please be sure to grab one. 
           Matt Soper 

 

 

Happy Spring  
from Footprints Preschool!  

 Our children have been enjoying lessons 
about Kings and Queens (letter Q), we 
stepped into classic literature for R week (R 
is for reading), and S week took us to the life 
of Samson and Saint Patrick! 
 This week, "T" is for Timothy and 
Transportation!  We will be having a, 
"Transportation Parade" in our parking lot, 
with each child bringing their bicycles from 
home. 
 We are so happy Spring is finally here!  

Sending love from Footprints children,   

Miss Sarah, and Mrs Leigh! 

 
 
 

VBS 2017 

July 9ñ13 
 
 Kids will have 

some awesome adventures alongside 
some of their favorite Bible heroes 
and discover the qualities that make 
us truly heroic in God. VBS Hero 
Central uses epic music, spectacular 
science, crafty crafts, heroic 
recreation, and fantastic Bible stories 
to help kids (and leaders) discover 
their strength in God!  
 Mark your calendar and look for 
more news in the months to come. 

 

 

 We had a wonderful close to the 19th 
year of LOGOS March 22. A HUGE thank 
you to all of our parents and volunteers who 
turn up week after week, or at just the right 
time, to make it all happen. Enjoy the sum-
mer break, and get ready for the 20th year 
in September 2017! 
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Thoughts from our  
Music Director  

 He Is Risen! 

 We are preparing to celebrate Easter in 
 just a few days!  Easter represents the fulfillment of 
God's promise to His children!  Hallelujah! 

 Mount Olive Presbyterian will be celebrating this 
important Christian holiday in many ways, but the choir is 
especially pleased to announce that a brand new musical 
selection will be introduced on Easter morning.  Our own 
Glen McCune has graciously agreed to compose a 
beautiful piece for us. 

 The debut of "Alleluia to the 
Risen King" will be a blessing for all 
those singing and for all those 
listening.  It combines mystical 
harmonies and very traditional 
sounds of early 19th century 
tunes.  The lyrics come from 
Revelation, chapter 5, and 
adaptations from "Crown Him With 
Many Crowns." The music is based 
on the tune "Exaltation" from 
Southern Harmony 1835.   
 
 We believe that "Alleluia to the 
Risen King" will be a praise and a 
celebration.  Thank you Glen!  
  

           Cathy Mason 

 NOTE:  Did you know that the worship service is 
recorded and put on cd every week? If you would like to 
borrow any to listen to, please let Anna know in the 
church office and we will get you a copy. 

In our thoughts and prayers 

Pamela Bean, Shelton Blanton, family of Clark Dail, Bryce Dixon (Praise! Free from tumors!ðson of Bobby & 
Susan James), Debbie Grady, Lee Anne Hill (daughter of Lee Cozart), family of Louise Holland, David & Sue 
Horne (Joy Kornegayôs uncle & aunt),  Johnny Kirby (cancer, nephew of Alice Adams), Karen Maxwell, 
Charles & Betty Mozingo,  Emiko Okamoto, Judy Parks (eye issues), family of Clara Price, family of Ruth 
Bayles, family of Frances Best, family of Art Culbreth (nephew of Ray & Hubert Price), family of Betty Ferrell 
(sister of Robbie McSwain), family of Sarah Henry, (her children CJ & Lizzy, husband Eric), family of Shea 
Horton, family of Nellie Grayce Howard (grandmother of Tommy Brown),  family of Stuart Patten (husband of 
Irene - choir member), family of  Claudette Simpson (sister to Bobby James),  family of Sarah Smith (sister of 
Betty Lou Kornegay), family of Rev. Reynolds Smith, family of Sam Taylor, family of Mary Ann Webster. 
Family of Vann May (brother of Ann Blanton), family of Michelle Herlong (Shelton Blantonôs niece), family of 
Mildred Barstow (Chellie Loftinôs aunt in FL) 

 Please help us update this list and make it current by calling the church office.  Thank you. 

One Great Hour  
of Sharing 
 
 Since 1949 Presbyterians 
have joined with millions of 
other Christians through One 
Great Hour of Sharing to share 
Godôs love with our neighbors-
in-need around the world. Your generous gifts to 
this Special Offering helps provide relief to those 
affected by natural disasters, provide food to the 
hungry, and assist in helping to empower the 
poor and oppressed.  
 One Great Hour of Sharing benefits Self-
Development of People, Presbyterian Disaster 
Assistance, as well as the Presbyterian Hunger 
Program.  We will receive our One Great Hour of 
Sharing offering on Easter Sunday, April 16th, 
during morning worship. Our gifts support 
ministries of disaster relief, refugee resettlement, 
and community development all over the globe.  
Please consider a generous gift. 
 

 +Christian Symbol+ 
 
Agnus Dei  
 
This image is known as the 
Agnus Dei, Latin for ñLamb of 
God.ò When pictured standing 
and with a banner, it represents 
the risen Christ, victorious over 
death. John the Baptist, seeing 
Jesus approach, famously 

declared, ñLook, the Lamb of God, who takes 
away the sin of the world!ò (John 1:29, NIV). In 
Revelation, too, Jesus is portrayed as a lamb 
who was slain but now reigns triumphant.  



 

WORSHIP SERVICE FLOWERS 

     Do you have a special day you wish 
to remember - a birthday, an anniversary 
or a loved one?  Consider providing 
flowers for our Sunday morning worship 
service. Just sign up on the Flower 
Calendar in the hallway by the church 
office. The cost is $55.00. A Flower 
Chart is up for on the bulletin board near 
the church office. Sign up now to 
reserve your date for the year.  

Mount Olive Presbyterian Church Session 

 
Class of 2017: Bob Boyd, Tommy Brown, Susan James, 
Elizabeth Sargent, Meredith Shivar   

Class of 2018: Graham Bennett, Maureen Keathley, Robin 
McSwain, Matt Soper, Lynn Williams   

Class of 2019: Brian Bullard, Annette Hansen, Tony Jones, 
Carol Mele and Ralph Schroeder 

2017 Youth Delegate 
Benjamin Bayles 
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Lacquered with love 
  
 Japanese artisans practice a 
500-year-old Japanese art called 
kintsugi, or ñgolden joinery,ò to 
reassemble broken pieces of 
pottery using a lacquer mixed 
with gold, silver or platinum. The 
premise is that brokenness 

doesnôt render something useless or 
ugly. Indeed, another Japanese term, 
wabi-sabi, means ñto find beauty in 
broken or old things.ò  
 We come to Jesus broken, but he 
doesnôt discard us. He heals us, though 
our scars do often remain visible ð just 
as the spear and nail prints remained in 
his own body when God raised him from 
death. The Holy Spirit coats our wounds 
and fractures with the lacquer of divine 
love, and we become uniquely beautiful, 
appealing to others so they can find 
support for their own healing. Our scars 
tell them they arenôt alone, while the 
brokenness thatôs part of anotherôs faith 
journey assures us that we, too, have 
companionship along the way. 

Spiritual Growth, Nurture and Care  
  
 Thank you Kitsie for planning our "Dinner Night Out" at Deeôs Restaurant in Goldsboro! We had a great 
turnout with great food. We need to do this more often. If you missed it, join us the next time, we missed you!  
 On April 1st at 10 am, we will meet at the Holly Farms Goat Farm in Grantham. We will have  gain insight 
on what happens on a Goat Farm that produces milk products, by the owner as she gives us an informational 
tour. The cost is $5.00 each or we may spend our $5.00 in the gift shop (take something home, how nice)! 
Please sign up so we can call in a head count. After we finish our tour we're going to the Pizza Village for 
dutch treat lunch.  
 Melba gave us information on a passion play outdoor evening drama The Message of Easter in 
Williamson, N.C. presented by Piney Grove Baptist. Please go online for dates and times. Its about a 2 hr. 
drive from here and has great reviews!  
 Catherine Jones is in Dance for Christ, please support this event at the Paramount in Goldsboro, it starts 
April 1st.  
 Please volunteer for one of our cooking crews, it means you will help cook the meat for our church 
fellowship luncheons held on the 3rd Sunday of the month, every third time it comes around. Chellie is 
waiting for your call 919-273-7017. Thank you for helping our church in this very special way!  
 College bags were assembled and sent off by Chellie Loftin, Robbie McSwain, Maureen &  Melba 
Keathley, Pastor Steven and Robin McSwain. We thank you for reminding these students that we're 
supporting them and sending our love, and it surely means a great deal to the mothers and fathers!   
 Please contact Lynne Fulghum 919-922-1991 if you have a family member in need of a special card from 
our church family.   
 In May we look forward to Mothers Day and this year Cheryl Kornegay makes remembering our mothers 
extra special!  
 Please mark Saturday, May 20th. on your calendar Matt and Lydia are planning a picnic for us, details 
coming soon.  
 Individually, we are one drop. Together, we are an ocean. (Japanese poet Ryunosuke Satoro).  



 

April 20, 2017 

 

 

 

 

Why I Love the Church      Joel Snider, CHC Coach  

 My mother-in-law died twenty-five years ago. One of my wifeôs brothers, 
also a pastor, preached the eulogy. His title for his message was, ñHow the 
Church Saved My Family.ò In it he described his motherôs home life as a child.  
He held nothing back as he explained his grandfather was an alcoholic who 
abused his wife and two daughters, one of which was his mother. It was a bleak 
description. 
 But he also told of a small neighborhood church that loved his mother and 
nurtured her through her teenage years. Did they know what went on in that 
house?  No one knows.  But they did love her and provided a sense of family 
and normalcy that she didnôt find in her own home. When she married my 
father-in-law, it was after morning worship. Following the benediction, everyone 
sat down, the pianist played the bridal march and my mother-in-law walked 
down the aisle, dressed in white. All the members of the church family were the 
guests.  
 My bother-in-law explained how that little church saved his mother by their 
love. They didnôt simply talk about Godôs love; they lived it.  And because my 
mother-in-law experienced true love, she was able to provide a stable family life 
for my wife and her two brothers.  
  I still think it was the most profound funeral message Iôve ever heard. Iôve 
thought about it many times and reflected on how it applied it to my life.  My 
mother died when I was six. We lived a couple hundred miles from family and 
my father could not raise my sister and me by himself. The family solution was 
for us go live with grandparents. Once we had moved, our grandparents began 
taking us to church where there was a network of people who looked after us, 
asked us to do simple jobs, and made us feel loved.  That church stepped into 
a void at an impressionable moment. Instead of feeling orphaned, I felt like I 
was home. Despite losing my mother, I never doubted Godôs love. I guess the 
church saved me, too. 
  It is often fashionable to be cynical about the church ï to point out its 
failures and shortcomings. Even at a faith-based conference and you can 
usually get a good laugh by telling a joke about how the church disappoints in 
its effort to be a ñroyal priesthoodò or how disqualified many church members 
are to be called ñsaints.ò  
  Weôve had our failures, to be sure. Too often our theology puts limits on our 
love for those different from ourselves and our zeal for God makes us less 
forgiving instead of more so. We can be quite unpleasant in our disagreements. 
  When we are tempted to think about when the church has been its worst, 
we need to pause for a moment and remember when it was its best.  We need 
to remember when faithful church people took in the stranger, held the hand of 
the grieving, bound up the bruises of the injured, gave hope to the despairing, 
loved those who thought they were unlovable, and found those who are lost.  
We need to recall when members of the church family didnôt simply talk about 
Godôs love; they lived it. Those moments are often hidden from our sight and -- 
even more often ï forgotten.  But if we will take a moment to reflect, many of us 
will realize we have been the beneficiaries of them. Maybe we will even realize 
there was a time when God used the church to save us. 
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Church Mission Statement  

Called together by God and empowered by the Holy Spirit, Mount Olive Presbyterian Church is committed to sharing 

the good news of Jesus Christ with all people, to nurturing Christian discipleship, and to serving the world in the name 

of Christ  through worship, service, education, and fellowship. 

Worship Services every Sunday 

Morning Glory Worship Service  8:45am

 Traditional Worship Service  11:00am 

Sunday School for All Ages 9:45am 
Everyone is Welcome! 

Holy Week Worship Schedule 

Palm Sunday, April 9 

Holy Communion @ both services 

Good Friday, April 14 

Tenebrae Service @ 7:30pm 

Easter Sunday, April 16 

Combined Service @ 10:30am 



 

FAMILY FUN 

Bible Quiz 
 
By what other name(s) does the Bible identify the disciple we call òDoubting Thomasó?  
 
A. Didymus   B. The Skeptic  C. The Twin   
D. A and B   E. A and C       Answer on page 2 


